
 

 

 WESTHAMPNETT PARISH COUNCIL 
Serving Westhampnett, Maudlin and Westerton 

 
Clerk to the Council:  Mrs Linda Lanham 

Oak Tree Cottage, Claypit Lane, Westhampnett, Chichester PO18 0NU 
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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at 7pm on Monday 9th May 2022 at 
Westhampnett Community Hall, Hadrian Drive, Westhampnett, PO18 0FP 

 
Present:  
Parish Councillors: Cllr C McLeish (Chairman), Cllr W Holden (Vice-Chairman), Cllr T Ashcroft, Cllr S Burborough,  Cllr S James and 
Cllr C Moth.  
 
The meeting was clerked by the Parish Clerk, Mrs Linda F Lanham.  
 
9 members of the public attended.  

 
 

Minute 
No 

Item Action 

87/22 OPEN ANNUAL PARISH MEETING & TAKE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Cllr McLeish opened the meeting and welcomed all. 
Apologies were received from Cllr D Plummer and CDC Cllr H Potter. 
 

 

88/22 CONFIRM MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held on 8th November 2021  
 
This was deferred to the next Full Parish Council to be held on 13th June 2022, as the Parish Clerk failed 
to bring a printed copy of the Minutes to be signed. 
 
 

 
 

LFL 
 

89/22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REVIEW PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNITY IDENTITY, ACTIVITIES & FACILITIES BEING ACTIONED 
DURING THE COMING YEAR 
 
 
A. Village Gates in several locations across the Parish: Cllr Plummer provided the details of suggested 

locations of the 6 pairs of gates in Madgwick Lane x 2 pairs, Stane Street, Westerton Lane x 2 pairs 
and Roman Road, as per images below. He is working with WSCC to implement this scheme. 
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B. Openreach Gigabit Scheme: Cllr McLeish and Mrs Hazel Bate, a resident, have been working in this 
project. So far 54% of applicable households have signed up with 51 homes, and 6 businesses. Need 
to get to 100%, or as near as that, by the deadline of 24th May for the scheme to proceed. Mrs Bate 
was thanked for all the work she has put into this project. 

 
C. Village Green benches, tables, table tennis, goal posts, MUGA: The benches and tables are on order 

and should be available for the QPJ celebrations, with other items to be arranged after that. 

 
D. Westerton Playing Field QPJ Picnic Bench: The bench is on order and should be available for the QPJ 

celebrations.   

 
E. Provision of twice weekly Café in the Community Hall, thank you to the Volunteers, more needed: Mr 

Richard Skillern advised that Mrs Maggie Walsh and Mrs Carolyn Reynolds are keeping the café open, 
and thanked them for their efforts which are much appreciated. 

 
F. Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Games and “Bring a Picnic” Afternoon on 3rd June 2022: Mr Richard Skillern 

gave details of the games, and the event in general, and advised that volunteers are needed.  
 

G. Keeping the Parish looking good, thank you to the Volunteers, more needed: Cllr McLeish thanked all    
the volunteers, and said that more were needed. She noted that one person had put themselves 
forward tonight, and thanked them. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

90/22 CLOSE ANNUAL PARISH MEEETING 
 
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.07pm. 
 

 

 
  Signed……………………………………………………………………………                                                Date…………………………… 
  Chairman of Meeting 


